
 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

CONNECTICUT STATE BOARD OF EXAMINERS FOR PHYSICAL THERAPISTS 
 

Tuesday, December 7, 2021 at 9:00 AM 
Department of Public Health 

410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford CT 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
I. MINUTES 
 Adoption of the minutes from September 14, 2021 
 
II. OLD BUSINESS 
 Physical Therapy Licensure Compact 
 
III. NEW BUSINESS 
 A. Federation of State Boards of Physical Therapy  Regulatory Training 
 
 B. Meeting Dates for 2022 
 
 
ADJOURN 
 
 
 

This meeting will be held by video conference at the link below, 
 

Board of Examiners for Physical Therapist via Microsoft Teams 
Join on your computer or mobile app 

Click here to join the meeting 
Or call in (audio only) 

+1 860-840-2075 - Phone Conference ID: 777 946 519# 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTBhYmRiZmYtN2Q3YS00NjhkLWI1YzItYmNlNDgzYmYwOGZh%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22735c43f2-4aee-4b5f-b05e-0c535078f579%22%7d
tel:+18608402075,,777946519# 


 
The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision and which have not yet been adopted by the Board. 

 
The Connecticut State Board of Examiners for Physical Therapists held a meeting on September 14, 
2021. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Michael J. Parisi, PT, Chairman 
     Laurie Devaney, PT 
     James Ware, MD 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 
ALSO PRESENT   Stacy Schulman, Esq., Hearing Officer, DPH 
     Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 

 
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Parisi at 9:01 a.m.  All participants were present via Microsoft 
Teams.  
 
I. MINUTES 

The minutes from the May 11, 2021 meeting were reviewed.  Ms. Devaney made a motion, 
seconded by Dr. Ware, to adopt the minutes.  The motion passed. 

 

II. Public Act 21-152 (Licensure Compacts) 
A. Mr. Parisi discussed Public Act 21-152 which includes a provision for the Department of 
Public Health to explore licensure compacts for various profession including nursing.  The 
Commissioner of the Department of Public Health will hold meetings with designate Board members 
of the affected professions.  Mr. Parisi will participate in the physical therapy licensure compact 
discussions. 
 

 B. Telehealth 
Stacy Schulman discussed the issues relating to telehealth and the practice of physical therapy in 
Connecticut.  Connecticut General Statutes § 19a-906 provides that physical therapists licensed in 
Connecticut are considered a telehealth provider in Connecticut. 

 
III. ADJOURNMENT 

There was no further business, and the meeting was adjourned at 9:16 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Michael J. Parisi, PT 
Chairman 
Connecticut State Board of Examiners for Physical Therapists 
 

 


